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Members Present: Diane Allen, Shawn Iles, Margaret Lurie, Vaishali Patel,  
Benjamin Schapiro, Leora Siegel, Sandra Smith, Michael Tannen 
 
Members Absent: Tori Foreman 
 
Staff:  Karen Danczak Lyons, Wynn Shawver, Paul Gottschalk 
 
Presiding Member:  Michael Tannen, President 
 
CALL TO ORDER/DECLARATION OF QUORUM - A quorum was present and 
President Tannen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  
 
CITIZEN COMMENT - none 
 
CONSENT AGENDA – Approval of the Meeting Minutes of the December 17, 2014 
regular meeting. 
 
Benjamin Schapiro moved, and Diane Allen seconded, a motion to approve the consent 
agenda consisting of the minutes of the December 17th regular meeting -- the motion 
passed unanimously in a voice vote. 

 
LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT -- Director Danczak Lyons reviewed highlights of her 
monthly report (see report attached): 
 
Circulation topped one million items in 2014, including a 15% increase in on-line books 
and audio-visual items. 
 
Tax preparation, in both Spanish and English, is being provided by the Center for 
Economic Progress at no cost to patrons. 
 
ACA (Affordable Care Act) Navigators have been successful helping people enroll for 
health insurance coverage at the Library. 
 
The Library is partnering with Northwestern University’s Middle East and North African 
Studies program on the first in a series of programs about the Middle East. 

 
The Robert Crown Center renovation is a high priority project for the City Government 
and will be discussed at the third City Council meeting in March. 
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The City’s Recreation Division will assume operation of the BooCoo space at Church 
Street and Dodge Avenue. The Library is very interested in providing programming at 
that location, especially for teens. 
 
STAFF REPORTS – Paul Gottschalk reported that the Library Endowment returned 
9.5% over the past 12 months and this compares favorably with a weighted benchmark 
return of 5.8%. Endowment transfers to the Library Fund included $40,000 from the 
Ariffe bequest to support Board-approved expenditures. 
 
Wynn Shawver reported that individual giving exceeded $157,000 in 2014, an increase 
from 2013. Work continues on implementing the new development database. Review of 
over 30 applications that have been received for the part-time Development Associate 
position is underway. Wynn has been meeting with donors and potential supporters. 
 
BOARD REPORTS 
Facilities Committee – Benjamin Schapiro described the proposed installation of three 
sets of replacement elevator door operators from Schindler Corporation. 
 
Motion by Benjamin Schapiro, second by Shawn Iles – approve the proposal from 
Schindler Elevator Corporation for the replacement of three sets of elevator door 
operators at a cost of $47,135.00. Passed unanimously on a roll call vote. 
 
Executive Committee – Michael Tannen described the upcoming performance review 
process for the Library Director. The assessment instrument will be distributed to 
Trustees for review and modest modifications. 
 
 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT 
Karen Danczak Lyons described training videos for library trustees that will soon be 
available from RAILS (the Reaching Across Illinois Library System). 
 
There is concern among library leaders about the effects of the Illinois budget crisis on 
public libraries in Illinois. This will be monitored closely. 
 
NEW BUSINESS - none 
 
ADJOURNMENT Benjamin Schapiro moved, second by Sandra Smith – adjournment of 
the meeting. The motion passed on a voice vote.  Adjourned at 6:52 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Margaret Lurie, Secretary 
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Library Director’s Report 

January 14, 2015 

Updates: 

• Illinois State Library Advisory Committee budget discussion:  The Secretary of State’s Office is 

currently preparing their FY16 proposed budget and awaits additional instructions from the new 

administration. Currently, they are preparing a zero growth budget. As a result of the expiration of the 

income tax increase, the State’s FY15 budget has a funding gap. It is anticipated that bill payments will 

be delayed and lag into the next fiscal year which begins July 1st. As additional information is received, 

budget adjustments will be made. The Evanston Public Library spends our annual State grant funds on 

library collections. 

• Some feedback from Connie regarding our special day of service at CAMS on January 8th as a 

response to the cold weather:  

“We had one man come in who lived nearby, and he had heard that we were open and was very glad 

that we were. He came in the morning to read the paper and returned later in the day to use the 

computers.  Others had either heard or had just stopped in forgetting that we are normally closed on 

Thursdays.  I remember a woman who looked particularly cold. She came in to return materials but 

decided to stay for about fifteen minutes to warm up before going home.  

Another woman who uses us frequently was meeting someone nearby and stopped in to use the 

internet having forgotten that we are usually closed.  My thanks to Connie and Ranae who volunteered 

to staff CAMS last Thursday. 

• For the second year in a row, our circulation of all materials exceeded 1 million items. In 2014 

we circulated 1,012,117 items of all types. Our circulation of online materials rose by over 15% to 62,885 

items circulated (e-books, electronic audio books and video streaming) through My Media Mall.  

Please recall that the polar vortex closed all three libraries for one day in 2014, all libraries were closed 

on July 3rd, and our North branch was closed for a total of 20 days for all phases of the toilet room 

construction project. Having our circulation exceed 1 million items demonstrates that our patrons are 

enjoying the variety of materials that we provide.   

 In 2014 the Evanston Public Library provided 89, 729 free computer sessions; welcomed 640, 121 in 

person visits at all three libraries and had 558,484 visitors to our website.  

Assessments, metrics and initiative results: 

Foot traffic:   November, 2014      December, 2014 

Main:  42,023         41,479 

North:    3,996           4,044 

CAMS:    4,058                   4,110 

Total:  50,077          49,633 

Website visits in November: 42, 430 December: 39,516   
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Overall Computer/Internet Use – all locations: November: 6,886;  December: 6,966  

 Services and collaborations: 

• In December, the Evanston Public Library distributed 350 free books and issued 13 library cards at 

Mayor Tisdahl’s annual Food and Toy distribution at Fleetwood Jourdain.  Based upon the success of 

this initial effort, we will plan to participate each year.  We were a welcome addition to the 

program.  

 ACA Navigators will continue to provide services at the library 7 days per week through the end of 

March.  Connections navigators are here Tuesday, Wednesday, Saturday and Sunday.  PEER Services 

navigators are here Monday, Thursday and Friday.  Early results and a comparison to 2013 show 

increased interest and enrollments: 

 ACA enrollment 

o 2013 open enrollment period (10/1 – 3/31): 

 84 general consultations 

 39 enrolled in ACA or Medicaid 

o 2014 open enrollment period 11/1 -12/31 (continuing thru 2/15): 

 126 general consultations 

 26 enrolled in ACA 

 30 enrolled in Medicaid 

 ETHS Freshman Orientation: We will staff an information and resource table on January 14th  and  

15th as parents and incoming Freshman receive their orientation and enrollment information. 

  In collaboration with a wonderful local writer Barb Mahany, our own resident writer and public 

relations guru Jill Schacter, and other panelists, we will produce a series of programs under the 

“Power of Words” banner. More details to come in future reports. 

 

 Thanks to our wonderful partner Center for Economic Progress, tax preparation will be offered again 

at the Main Library. Please refer to the following fliers in English and Spanish for specific 

information: 
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  
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Upcoming events of note: 

 The first in our series of programs in partnership with Northwestern University’s  Middle East 

and North African Studies Program (MENA) will be presented on Monday, January 26th: 

  Lecture Title: Diplomacy on the Front Lines in the Middle East 

Speaker: Nabeel Khoury, Visiting Associate Professor, Middle East and North Africa Program 

Summary: With the media focus on military options and actions, it is easy to forget that there are 
American diplomats on the front lines, side by side with military personnel, often sharing the difficult 
tasks of protecting the national interest and taking the same risks.  It is also easy to forget that 
diplomacy, otherwise known as soft power, is part of our arsenal and, if used early and well can obviate 
the need for the use of force. 

Speaker Bio: Nabeel Khoury, who served as a U.S. Foreign Service Officer for twenty five years, shares a 
number of stories from his tours of duty in the Middle East, from the relatively benign environments in 
Casablanca, London, and Washington, to the war zones in Riyadh, Kuwait and Baghdad, and finally to his 
posting as Deputy Chief of Mission in Sana'a, Yemen. 

 In partnership with the American Writer’s Museum and the Evanston Community Foundation, EPL is 

displaying the traveling exhibit: From our Neighborhoods: Four Chicago Writers Who Changed 

America from January 2 – January 30, 2015. The exhibit features the work of Gwendolyn Brooks, 

Lorraine Hansberry, Studs Terkel and Richard Wright and includes listening stations as well as copies 

of their work and information about their lives. This exhibit will be the first program highlighted 

under our 2015 banner “The Power of Words.” Please be sure to stop on the second floor of the 

main library to enjoy the exhibit! 

 The American Library Association’s Midwinter Meeting will be held in Chicago from January 30th 

through February 3rd. A number of staff will attend informative sessions and learn about product 

innovations at the Exhibits. 

 

Excerpts from Patron feedback: 

 I just wanted to take a moment to tell you how pleased our club has been to work with Jill Skwerski 

this year.  She has been such an asset to our ETHS YTC Advisory Committee, and has given us many 

terrific ideas and support.  Thank you so much for lending her to us!  It has been a great experience 

for our teens to partner with Jill and the library on tech outreach to seniors.  We are looking forward 

to continuing this productive partnership in 2015. 

 Please accept my thanks:  as a regular library visitor for the extraordinary help of Kim Hiltwein and 

Karen Hansen.  They are so prompt and cordial and welcoming. 

 Feedback from a Haven Middle School ESL teacher about service from Kate Kniffen who renewed 

her books during the cold weather: 
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Kate, Thanks so much. I appreciate your help. This helps me with logistics. Lots of reading levels, lots of 

different subjects to help kids with. 

I feel like we're having a good school year, and I really appreciate all the help you guys give me. Letting 

me keep books I'm still using, ordering books for me, and suggesting books. You are great. Thanks. 

Happy New Year! 

 If there is a "Top Ten Best Places To Volunteer" list, the Evanston Public Library is on that list! 

Thank you for letting me work on a project I believe in. (I have entered that contest) Thanks for a 

comfortable, well-lit place to work. Most of all, my gratitude for a warm, sincere welcome and kudos to 

everyone who stopped by and said "hello" and "thank you." 

Regarding future projects, put me on your list. If I can help, I will. 

 


